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TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH WHITEHALL 
LEHIGH COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 

 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION 

 
 

PUBLIC MEETING                          MINUTES                             August 2, 2021 
 

A Public Meeting of the South Whitehall Township Public Safety Commission 
was held on the above date in the Township Municipal Building located at 4444 
Walbert Avenue, Allentown, Lehigh County, Pennsylvania. 

 
 Members attending were: 
 
  Thomas Yezerski, Chairman 

Andrew Garger, Chief, Greenawalds Fire Department 
Jay Heicklen, Chief, Cetronia Fire Department 

  Jeff Kelly, Emergency Management Coordinator 
  David Kennedy, At Large Member 
  Robert Mateff, Interim Chief Executive Officer, Cetronia Ambulance Corp. 
  Brian Neas, Chief, Tri-Clover Fire Company 

Barry Search, Chief, Woodlawn Fire Department 
  Michael Smith, At Large Member 
            

Board of Commissioner Members attending were: 
 
  Diane Kelly 
   

Others attending were: 
 
  None. 
  
 Township Staff attending were: 
  
  John Frantz, Fire Marshal 

Jason Grozier, Patrol Officer, Police Department 
   
AGENDA ITEM #1 - CALL TO ORDER 
 
 The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
AGENDA ITEM #2 - APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
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 The minutes of July 12, 2021 were approved as submitted. 
 
AGENDA ITEM #3 - OLD BUSINESS 
 

Coordinator Kelly reported that he has submitted a draft of the power line safety 
information to the Chiefs and police for their review. 
 
Chairman Yezerski inquired about the proposed bridge repair on Kernsville Road 
at the Jordan Creek in North Whitehall Township. 
 
Chief Neas reported that the bridge is to be repaired and not replaced.  
PENNDOT has stated that the bridge will be completely closed to traffic during 
the work period, which is estimated to be from June to September 2023.  The 
passenger vehicle detour will be utilizing Haasadahl Rd./Huckleberry Rd./PA Rt. 
309 and the truck detour will utilize PA Rt. 100/I78/US Rt. 22/PA Rt. 309. 

 
AGENDA ITEM #4 – COURTESY OF THE FLOOR 
 

Ms. Monica Hodges inquired about the prohibition of truck traffic westbound on 
Crackersport Road from the Warehouse at 5185 Crackersport Road.   
 
Mr. Frantz indicated that truck traffic is prohibited westbound on Crackersport 
from that building and that they are to head eastbound on Crackersport Road to 
Hausman Road. 
 
Ms. Hodges provided a copy of the signage detail for the warehouse subdivision 
and questioned whether the signage is sufficient.  She believes that the 
existence of truck servicing facilities on Blue Barn Road in Upper Macungie 
Township would invite trucks to violate the westbound Crackersport Road 
restriction in order to gain a more direct access to those facilities. 
 
The members of the Commission reviewed the signage detail.  It is requested 
that a sign indicating the Crackersport Road bridge weight restriction in Upper 
Macungie Township be posted with the no right turn sign at the driveway from the 
5185 Crackersport warehouse onto Crackersport Road.  Mr. Frantz will take this 
issue to the Township Planner. 

 
AGENDA ITEM #5 - NEW BUSINESS 
 
 A. Commissioner’s Report 
 
  None. 
 
 B. Fire Companies Report 
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Chief Heicklen submitted the response report for Cetronia for the month of 
July 2021.  It is included as an attachment to these minutes.  Cetronia 
responded to sixty calls for the month of July 2021 and three-hundred and 
ninety-eight calls year-to-date 2021. 
 
Chief Garger reported that Greenawalds responded to fifty-eight calls for 
the month of July 2021 and three-hundred and two calls year-to-date 
2021. 
 
Chief Neas submitted the response reports via email for Tri-Clover for the 
month of July 2021 and year-to-date 2021.  They are included as 
attachments to these minutes. Tri-Clover responded to twenty-seven calls 
for the month of July 2021 and one hundred and seventy-seven calls year-
to-date 2021. 
 
Chief Neas indicated that he has been attempting to change response box 
assignments for his district in the Township.  This was to add additional 
South Whitehall units to responses, especially related to weekday, day-
time, calls.  He had submitted them to the Fire Commissioner over one 
year ago, but the changes have not been sent to Lehigh County 
Communication Center for implementation. 
 
The Fire Chiefs indicated that the timely implementation of response box 
assignments is an issue that will be brought to the attention of Township 
Management. 
 
The members of the Commission expressed their concern that the 
responsibilities of the Fire Commissioner are not being performed or 
delegated during his absence. 
 
Chief Search submitted the response report for Woodlawn for the month 
of July 2021.  It is included as an attachment to these minutes. Woodlawn 
responded to sixty-three calls for the month of July 2021. 

 
 C. Fire Commissioner Report 
 
  None. 
 

D. Emergency Management Team Report 
 

Coordinator Kelly indicated that the proposed outreach event for 
September 10, 2021 has been cancelled.  The September 11 memorial 
event will be held at the Greenawalds Station. 
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Coordinator Kelly had contacted Commonwealth Representative Ryan 
Mackenzie concerning issues relate to Commonwealth fireworks laws.  He 
encouraged that letters be sent to Commonwealth Representatives 
concerning the problems that the fireworks law creates. 
 
Chief Garger will work on drafting a letter, to include input from the Police, 
regarding issues faced with the current fireworks laws.  The final letter will 
be presented to the Board of Commissioners for their approval. 
 
The table-top drill with the Parkland School District has been rescheduled 
for March 2022. 

 
 E. Police Report 

 
Officer Grozier indicated that the Police responded to one thousand, two-
hundred and fifty-nine calls for the month of July 2021. 
 
The National Night Out event will be held at Covered Bridge Park on 
August 3, 2021. 
 
Officer Grozier expressed his department’s appreciation to the fire police 
that assisted in President Biden’s recent visit to the Lehigh Valley. 

 
 F. Emergency Medical Services Report 
 

Chief Executive Officer Mateff reported that Cetronia responded to two-
hundred and eight-nine calls for the month of July 2021.  Six of those calls 
were handled by mutual aid providers.  Cetronia is not seeing an increase 
in Covid-related responses. 

 
 G. Subdivision Review 
 

1. Building Addition 4815 Crackersport Road – Major Plan 2021-104 
 

Mr. Frantz indicated that the new building is outside of the three-
hundred foot radius of the existing fire hydrant on Crackersport Road.  
The new building is proposed to be provided with an underground fire 
water main for fire sprinkler system suppression of the new building. 
 
The Commission made the recommendation that a SALDO compliant 
fire hydrant be provided. 

 
2. Ridge Farm – Major Plan 2017-101 
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Mr. Frantz indicated that the only Public Safety Commission-related 
item added to the plan is a temporary cul-de-sac on Road H.  This will 
be provided between the different phases of the project, while Road H 
is not installed in its final form. 
 
The members of the Commission inquired as to how Township staff 
can tell what changes were made between the different plan 
submissions. 
 
Mr. Frantz indicated that staff has to review the new plans and 
compare them to what they remember from previous plan submissions.  
There are no visual indications that delineate changes made between 
plan submissions.  He double-checks that fire hydrant and fire 
apparatus turning radius’ are maintained as per former versions of the 
plan. 
 
The Commission approved the addition of the temporary cul-de-sac.  It 
is further requested that new versions of the plan be included with a 
visual aid that indicates changes made to the new plans from the 
previous version of the plans. 

 
 H. Address Assignments 
 

1. Parkland Bus Garages – Stadium Road 
 

The Commission approved the assignment of 2667 Stadium Road for 
the west building and 2657 Stadium Road for the east building. 

 
 
AGENDA ITEM #6 - ADJOURNMENT 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
 
ADOPTED THIS DATE: 
 
ATTEST: 
 
__________________________________ 
Secretary 
 
__________________________________ 
Chairman 
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